
 
BARNSTABLE LICENSING AUTHORITY 

LICENSING HEARING MINUTES 
Town Hall Building, 367 Main Street, 2nd Floor Hearing Room, Hyannis, MA – 9:30 a.m. 

March 12, 2012 
 
 
A regular meeting of the Barnstable Licensing Authority was held on Monday, March 
12, 2012. Chairman Martin Hoxie called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.  He 
introduced Gene Burman, Vice Chairman; Paul Sullivan, Clerk; Thomas Geiler, 
Director of Regulatory Services and Licensing Agent, Richard Scali, Consumer 
Affairs Supervisor, Lt. John Murphy and Patrolman Steve Maher, Liaison Officers 
from the Barnstable Police Department, and Christine Ade, Recording Secretary. 
 
Hearings: 
 
A Motion was duly made by Mr. Burman seconded by Mr. Sullivan and a unanimous 
vote taken to approve the minutes of the last meeting on February 13, 2012.  
 
Two One Day Entertainment Licenses:  Application of Cecelia Carey on behalf of 
Rotary Club of Hyannis, P.O. Box 39, Hyannis for two one day entertainment 
licenses for its annual Home & Garden Show.  Exhibitors will showcase home, 
garden, landscaping, financial and the like industries for their goods and services.  
All proceedings go to scholarships and community projects and this is a registered 
non-profit organization.   
 
Cecelia Carey appeared for the application.  She brought a program from last year’s 
show – they have about 160 people who will be there.  It has been held for years 
and this will be the 54th.  It will be this month.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Cecelia Carey on behalf of 
Rotary Club of Hyannis, P.O. Box 39, Hyannis for two one day entertainment 
licenses for its annual Home & Garden Show.  Exhibitors will showcase home, 
garden, landscaping, financial and the like industries for their goods and services.  
All proceedings go to scholarships and community projects and this is a registered 
non-profit organization.   
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One Day Wine & Malt License:  Application of Mary Lyons on behalf of Casual 
Gourmet, 31 Richardson Road, Centerville for a Hyannis Chamber of Commerce 
Business After Hours event to be held at the Wilkens Outpatient Medical Complex, 
35 Gonsalves Road, Hyannis for a One Day Beer & Wine License for an event on 
March 20, 2012, from 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm. 
 
Mary Lyons appeared for Casual Gourmet.  She said she has been here many times 
before. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Mary Lyons on behalf of Casual 
Gourmet, 31 Richardson Road, Centerville for a Hyannis Chamber of Commerce 
Business After Hours event to be held at the Wilkens Outpatient Medical Complex, 
35 Gonsalves Road, Hyannis for a One Day Beer & Wine License for an event on 
March 20, 2012, from 5:30 pm to 7:30 pm. 
 
One Day Wine & Malt License:  Application of Sarah Biggs of Casual Gourmet, 31 
Richardson Road, Centerville on behalf of Cape Cod Academy, 50 Osterville West 
Barnstable Road, Osterville, for a One Day Wine and Malt License for a fundraising 
gala event to be held on March 24, 2012 from 5:30 pm to 9:30 pm. 
 
Mary Lyons appeared for this application as well.  This is the same event held for 
several years.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Sarah Biggs of Casual Gourmet, 
31 Richardson Road, Centerville on behalf of Cape Cod Academy, 50 Osterville 
West Barnstable Road, Osterville, for a One Day Wine and Malt License for a 
fundraising gala event to be held on March 24, 2012 from 5:30 pm to 9:30 pm 
 
One Day All Alcohol License:    Application of Sean Whelahan on behalf of Kian n 
Rylee’s Pub & Patio, 561 Main Street, Hyannis, holding a Seasonal All Alcohol 
Common Victualler License for permission from the Board for a One Day All Alcohol 
License to commence its 2012 season on March 31, 2012 rather than April 1, 2012 
(one day earlier than seasonal licenses commence) because April 1st falls on a 
Sunday. 
 
Mr. Whelehan appeared for this application he is making to open one day earlier.  
They have owned the restaurant since 2006.  Their seasonal license opens April 1st.  
He has applied for this to open a day earlier.  They have been in full compliance 
since 2006 – with no violations.  Mr. Hoxie stated that all alcohol on a one day basis 
can only be issued to a non-profit, not a profit organization.  Mr. Geiler stated State 
laws do not allow a seasonal licensee to obtain a one day license in the off season 
or have an extension of the license.  Mr. Scali spoke with Mr. Whelehan that he 
apply this way, unfortunately it is not a fail-safe way to get the license.  Mr. 
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Whelehan stated that he is sorry to have wasted the Board’s time.  Mr. Burman 
stated on March 31 he is not a license holder – Mr. Geiler asked who else has the 
right to renew that license except him.  Mr. Geiler stated this used to come up all the 
time for St. Patrick’s Day.  The law was written to put a limit on the actual operation 
of seasonal licenses.  He stated he cannot fully explain it, but it is clear under the 
law that a seasonal licensee is not entitled to operate other than in that period.  Mr. 
Hoxie stated it protects the annual licensees.   
 
Mr. Whelehan stated he was not aware of the all alcohol limitation for people who 
operate for profit and withdrew his application. 
 
One Day Entertainment Licenses (2): Application of Kevin Howard on behalf of 
Arts Foundation of Cape Cod, 3 Shootflying Hill Road, Centerville, for two one day 
entertainment licenses for its annual TD Bank Pops by the Sea - preview party 
Saturday, August 11, 2012 from 5 pm to 9 pm and the Boston Pops concert on 
Sunday, August 12, 2012 from 1 pm to 7 pm with regionally based bands on the 
lawn in front of the Town Hall building, 367 Main Street, Hyannis. 
 
Mr. Howard stated the application is complete – they are hoping for about 2,000 
people on Saturday evening and about 15,000 on Sunday.  They have not finalized 
the bands for Saturday yet.  They will have guest conductors.  Mr. Burman asked 
about the 501c (3) letter which expires in ’08.  It is a ten year renewal – the next 
expiration date is 2018. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Kevin Howard on behalf of Arts 
Foundation of Cape Cod, 3 Shootflying Hill Road, Centerville, for two one day 
entertainment licenses for its annual TD Bank Pops by the Sea - preview party 
Saturday, August 11, 2012 from 5 pm to 9 pm and the Boston Pops concert on 
Sunday, August 12, 2012 from 1 pm to 7 pm with regionally based bands on the 
lawn in front of the Town Hall building, 367 Main Street, Hyannis. 
 
One Day Wine & Malt License:  Application of Renee Voorhees on behalf of 
Marstons Mills Public Library, 2160 Main Street, P.O. Box 9, Marstons Mills, MA  
02648 for a One Day Beer & Wine License for a Welcome Spring Fundraiser to be 
held on May 3, 2012 from 5 pm to 8:30 pm. 
 
Ms. Voorhees appeared for this request.  This is their 8th year, but her 1st time to 
appear before the Board.  She entertained questions but there were none.   
 
Mr. Hoxie explained that we can no longer waive the fees as there is now a ½ price 
fee for non-profits in place. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Renee Voorhees on behalf of 
Marstons Mills Public Library, 2160 Main Street, P.O. Box 9, Marstons Mills, MA  
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02648 for a One Day Beer & Wine License for a Welcome Spring Fundraiser to be 
held on May 3, 2012 from 5 pm to 8:30 pm. 
 
One Day Entertainment License:  Application of Allen Hoyt on behalf of The 
Highland Light Scottish Pipe Band, 208 Clark Road, Plymouth, for a one day 
entertainment license for its annual Celtic Night concert with a pipe band, singers, 
dancers, a harpist and a sessions band.  The event will be held at the West Villages 
Elementary School Tynan auditorium on March 24, 2012 from 6:00 pm to 10 pm. 
 
Mr. Hoyt appeared for this application.   They have held the event for years. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Allen Hoyt on behalf of The 
Highland Light Scottish Pipe Band, 208 Clark Road, Plymouth, for a one day 
entertainment license for its annual Celtic Night concert with a pipe band, singers, 
dancers, a harpist and a sessions band.  The event will be held at the West Villages 
Elementary School Tynan auditorium on March 24, 2012 from 6:00 pm to 10 pm. 
 
New Annual Common Victualler License:  Application of Starbuck’s Coffee Inc.,  
d/b/a Starbuck’s Coffee, 655 Iyannough Road, Unit #6, Hyannis, Mary Volk, 
Manager, for a New Common Victualler License, the hours of operation to be 5:00 
a.m. to 10:00 p.m. with seating for 24 inside and 8 outside on the patio. 
 
Ms. Volk appeared for the application.  She has been a manager in Mashpee for 4 
years.  They are planning to open May 4th.  This is the former candy store location.  
She has been with the company 10 years. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Starbuck’s Coffee Inc.,  d/b/a 
Starbuck’s Coffee, 655 Iyannough Road, Unit #6, Hyannis, Mary Volk, Manager, for 
a New Common Victualler License, the hours of operation to be 5:00 a.m. to 10:00 
p.m. with seating for 24 inside and 8 outside on the patio. 
 
Carnival:  Application of Harold Fera, Rockwell Amusement & Promotions, Inc., 10 
Red Oak Drive, Johnston, RI, for a Special Permit for a Carnival with 18 rides and 15 
games for Wednesday, June 13, 2012 through Sunday, June 17, 2012, David 
Bertozzi, Manager, to be held at the Cape Cod Mall rear parking lot, 769 Iyannough 
Road, Hyannis.  Set up will be on 6/11 and 6/12/2012, and the carnival will be 
operating from 6 pm to 10 pm Wednesday & Thursday, 6 pm – 11 pm Friday, noon 
to 11 pm Saturday and 1 pm to 10 pm Sunday. 
 
Mr. Fera appeared for this application.  This carnival has appeared here several 
years now.  They have been in touch with the police department.  Ptl. Maher stated 
things have been sent over regarding the employees and he is certain they will talk 
before the event. 
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A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Harold Fera, Rockwell 
Amusement & Promotions, Inc., 10 Red Oak Drive, Johnston, RI, for a Special 
Permit for a Carnival with 18 rides and 15 games for Wednesday, June 13, 2012 
through Sunday, June 17, 2012, David Bertozzi, Manager, to be held at the Cape 
Cod Mall rear parking lot, 769 Iyannough Road, Hyannis.  Set up will be on 6/11 and 
6/12/2012, and the carnival will be operating from 6 pm to 10 pm Wednesday & 
Thursday, 6 pm – 11 pm Friday, noon to 11 pm Saturday and 1 pm to 10 pm 
Sunday. 
 
Alteration of Premises:  Application of Shark City Market, LLC, d/b/a Old Village 
Store, 2455 Meetinghouse Way, West Barnstable, MA, Alfred Schofield, Manager, 
for an alteration in the premises description on its Wine and Malt Package Store 
License to this new description:  New beer and wine area in north side of the retail 
area of the building of approx. 20’ x 20’ with a 10’ x 20’ storage area.  Three doors in 
the area; one in rear for loading, one facing Meetinghouse Way and the 3rd allowing 
entrance to the grocery/deli area.  Operation would be an extension of the existing 
store with primary entrance through Old Village Store. 
 
Mr. Schofield appeared for his application.  They are changing the location of the 
alcohol in the building.   The display will be a little larger than it is currently. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Shark City Market, LLC, d/b/a 
Old Village Store, 2455 Meetinghouse Way, West Barnstable, MA, Alfred Schofield, 
Manager, for an alteration in the premises description on its Wine and Malt Package 
Store License to this new description:  New beer and wine area in north side of the 
retail area of the building of approx. 20’ x 20’ with a 10’ x 20’ storage area.  Three 
doors in the area; one in rear for loading, one facing Meetinghouse Way and the 3rd 
allowing entrance to the grocery/deli area.  Operation would be an extension of the 
existing store with primary entrance through Old Village Store. 
 
Change of Manager:  Application of Post 2578 VFW Building Assoc., Inc., d/b/a 
Dennis F. Thomas Post 2578 VFW, 455 Iyannough Road, Hyannis, for a Change of 
Manager on its annual All Alcohol General on Premises license from Malcolm Stoker 
to Peter J. Lawson. 
 
Mr. Lawson appeared and stated he has been in the restaurant management 
business for 20 years and owns Cape Cod School of Bartending and has been 
teaching alcohol rules for years.  Mr. Burman asked if the gambling problem at VFW 
has been resolved.  Mr. Lawson stated it has. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Post 2578 VFW Building Assoc., 
Inc., d/b/a Dennis F. Thomas Post 2578 VFW, 455 Iyannough Road, Hyannis, for a 
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Change of Manager on its annual All Alcohol General on Premises license from 
Malcolm Stoker to Peter J. Lawson. 
 
New Annual Wine & Malt Common Victualler License:  Application of Pizzeria 
Barbone, LLC, d/b/a Pizza Barbone, 390 Main Street, Hyannis, Jason O’Toole, 
Manager, for a New Annual Common Victualler Wine & Malt License, hours of 
operation to be 11 am to 11 pm, with seating for 42 at tables/chairs & banquette, 7 at 
counter and 12 outside. 
 
Mr. O’Toole appeared for his application.  It will be right next to Puritan’s on Main 
Street.  He plans to open mid-May. He is requesting to open without the alcohol if it 
is not approved by then.  He will still run his mobile operation in Sandwich – most of 
it is private catering.  The pizza is wood fired.  The oven is coming from Italy next 
week to NJ and then to here.  It is a 3rd generation oven.  The pizzas cook in 90 
seconds to 2 minutes.  The use a special flour as well – it is like the pizza in Naples.  
Mr. Hoxie asked if you can get a plain pizza – Mr. O’Toole stated they can.  Mr. 
Geiler asked what is in the basement – he said an office and dry storage.  No food 
prep or customers.  They will have full pizzas, no slices.  No access into Puritan’s.   
There will be a café/creperie in between.  Mr. Hoxie asked if the CV alone can be 
done with the main motion and Mr. Geiler stated that can be added on. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Pizzeria Barbone, LLC, d/b/a 
Pizza Barbone, 390 Main Street, Hyannis, Jason O’Toole, Manager, for a New 
Annual Common Victualler license, hours of operation to be 11 am to 11 pm, with 
seating for 42 at tables/chairs & banquette, 7 at counter and 12 outside.   
 
A second motion was made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Pizzeria Barbone, LLC, d/b/a 
Pizza Barbone, 390 Main Street, Hyannis, Jason O’Toole, Manager, for a New 
Annual Common Victualler Wine & Malt License, hours of operation to be 11 am to 
11 pm, with seating for 42 at tables/chairs & banquette, 7 at counter and 12 outside.   
 
Mr. Geiler asked if he had cleared the outside dining as he is on Main Street; Mr. 
O’Toole stated he has started working on that. 
  
New Seasonal Common Victualler License:  Application of Cynthia J. Oliver, d/b/a 
Lobstahs,  569 Main Street, Unit D12, Hyannis, Cynthia J. Oliver, Manager, for a 
New Seasonal Common Victualler License, the hours of operation to be 10:00 a.m. 
to 6:00 p.m. with seating at tables outside for 18. 
 
No-one appeared for the application.  Mr. Hoxie suggested we just continue the 
application so it would not have to be re-advertised. 
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A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to continue this application to the 3/26/12 Hearing so there 
would not be a need to re-advertise.  
 
Change of Manager and Addition of 2 Pool Tables:  Application of Tommy 
Doyle’s Hyannis, LLC d/b/a Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, 
Hyannis, for a Change of Manager from Jason Irving to Shawn Dougherty and for 
the addition of two pool tables. 
 
Mr. Dougherty and Alan O’Sullivan appeared for the request for two pool tables.  
They will be in the 2nd room.  It has been signed off by the Building Commissioner.  
They will be coin-operated and are in the view of the bartender.  He stated the new 
manager is an ex Marine and has been in the bar business for years – they moved 
Jason the current Manager on the license to Cambridge and Sean will be in Hyannis 
now.  Mr. Hoxie asked about other games – Mr. O’Sullivan stated they have two 
other games – no payouts or gambling.  Mr. Hoxie asked about the 8 seats they are 
losing – Mr. O’Sullivan stated the Building Commissioner has ok’d that plan. 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Tommy Doyle’s Hyannis, LLC 
d/b/a Tommy Doyle’s Irish Pub & Restaurant, 334 Main Street, Hyannis, for a 
Change of Manager from Jason Irving to Shawn Dougherty and for the addition of 
two pool tables. 
 
Alteration of Premises:  Application of Brazilian Grill Inc., d/b/a Brazilian Grill, 676-
78 Main Street, Hyannis. Kelly A. DePaula, Manager, for Alteration of Premises to 
change to the following premises description:  Wood frame building at 676-78 main 
Street with 1 entrance on Main Street, 2 exits to rear of building.  74 x 16 kitchen, 8 
1/2 x 4 1/2 coffee room.  Central dining room 48 x 18 with 67 seats, 2nd dining room 
48 x 17 with 44 seats, garden room 38 x 28 with 48 seats.  Garden room has 1 
entrance from central dining corridor and 2 emergency exits to sidewalk.  Bar room 
28 x 18 with 20 seats.  Outside patio 9 x 12 with 16 seats.  10 x 24 salad bar, 3 
restrooms with handicap provisions, 8 x 14 registration area, 15 x 15 waiting area.  
Total seating 195. 
 
Jonathan Tyler appeared for the Brazilian Grill.  He is the builder of the enclosed 
patio.  He indicted he does have the Affidavit of Abutters and green and white cards 
but not here – said they were in another folder. Hoxie stated he can go forward and 
the Board can approve pending the delivery of the Affidavit this morning.  He stated 
the enclosure is hurricane proof glass similar to the Apple building in New York.  Mr. 
Geiler asked how they protect from sun; he stated that there is a shield in the glass 
and their HVAC system is built to accommodate the excessive heat there – they may 
also have shades on a small part of it for the couple hours when the sun is very 
bright.  The owners really run a good business.  Mr. Geiler asked how they made out 
with their quest for more parking.  He stated he does not know exactly.  They do 
have parking out back and some they can use in International Inn lot.  Mr. Tyler 
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stated they are pursuing that parking area Mr. Geiler mentioned.  Mr. Geiler said it is 
a tough area – the traffic leaving there by the little curve is a tough spot.  He asked if 
the driveway is in and out.  Mr. Tyler stated it is mostly an “in;” zoned as in and out 
though.  He thinks it should be recommended that it be in only.   Mr. Burman asked if 
the operation will be the same as now; there will be tabletop service for meats and 
you take your plate to the buffet as well. There will be a corner display of meats so 
they don’t have to go back and forth from the other area.   
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Brazilian Grill Inc., d/b/a 
Brazilian Grill, 676-78 Main Street, Hyannis. Kelly A. DePaula, Manager, for 
Alteration of Premises to change to the following premises description:  Wood frame 
building at 676-78 main Street with 1 entrance on Main Street, 2 exits to rear of 
building.  74 x 16 kitchen, 8 1/2 x 4 1/2 coffee room.  Central dining room 48 x 18 
with 67 seats, 2nd dining room 48 x 17 with 44 seats, garden room 38 x 28 with 48 
seats.  Garden room has 1 entrance from central dining corridor and 2 emergency 
exits to sidewalk.  Bar room 28 x 18 with 20 seats.  Outside patio 9 x 12 with 16 
seats.  10 x 24 salad bar, 3 restrooms with handicap provisions, 8 x 14 registration 
area, 15 x 15 waiting area.  Total seating 195. 
 
Renewals: 
 
The following renewals have been submitted without any changes from the 
previous year for Licensing Authority approval: 
 
Common Victualler (Seasonal): 
 
Ben & Jerry’s, 352 Main Street, Hyannis 
 
A motion was duly made by Gene Burman, seconded by Paul Sullivan, and a 
unanimous vote taken to approve the application of Ben & Jerry’s for renewal of its 
seasonal common victualler license. 
 
Business Meeting: 
 
Changes to Licensing Authority Rules and Regulations Chapter 502:  Hearing 
requested by the Barnstable Police Department, which has identified as an issue, 
and has requested the Licensing Authority consider adoption of changes to the 
regulations for Secondhand Dealers and Collectors as outlined in Chapter 502, 
Sections 4C&D, and 6E&F.  This hearing will be for discussion purposes on the 
concept proposed. 
 
Officer Maher stated as the junk dealers send their reports, many are sending 
handwritten ones and they can’t read them.  They want them sent electronically.  It 
helps as it is more easily readable and they are able to look at everything on a 
spreadsheet rather than having to add the handwritten ones.  Also, photographs 
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have been taken as a lump of stuff rather than each piece photographed separately.  
They are able to take the photos and add them to a database to compare with items 
which may have been stolen.  It is easier for BPD.  Another section which is a 
problem is “consignment” to get around the regulation.  Definition of consignment is 
needed – if any profit is gained it is considered a recordable item.  Another issue is 
resale of gift cards.  Subject would steal an item, return it for a gift card which they 
would sell for less than the value of the gift card.  This needs to be looked at and 
regulated.  Mr. Hoxie stated we have to have a public hearing on the request.  Mr. 
Geiler stated we need to run the ad showing the exact changes, etc.   It would not 
have to be re-advertised if something is taken out.  If we don’t do the ad it would not 
be legal.  Mr. Burman had a concern that anyone who has a junk dealer license 
must be a computer savvy person.  Officer Maher stated only 2-3 do not at this time.  
Mr. Hoxie stated public hearing will be 3/26/12. 
 
Discussion:  Number of Class II Auto Dealers (used vehicles).  Mr. Hoxie opened 
the discussion with the information the Board received about the numbers over a few 
years – Ms. Ade prepared a memorandum indicating the number of licenses for the 
past 9 years.  We presently have 53 in 2012.  This does not include Class I dealers.  
Mr. Geiler stated some of these have split.  The problem we have with a lot of our 
business zoned land is that it is in wellhead protection areas.  The Health Dept. does 
monitoring for hazardous materials and the Fire Dept. also does inspections, but 
there is an ever present danger for a well having to be closed down for years.  He 
said that it may not be a plan for reducing the number of dealers we need, but for a 
minimum requirement for facilities to upgrade the protection.  He thinks that would 
help.  The Water Dept. is concerned and anything we can do to help would be a 
good thing.  He also stated some of these dealers are operating on a shoestring and 
may not be as careful as they need to be.  Mr. Hoxie stated that apparently some 
are going out of business as more are coming in so that is why the numbers aren’t 
growing too much.  He thinks we need to take each application on its merits.  Mr. 
Burman stated he does not disagree, but it seems almost every corner has one now.  
It might be to the point where we say this is enough.  He also said he does see more 
and more complaints – thinks it is for the public protection to limit it.  Ptl. Maher 
stated one of the things that have happened is that larger places are opening rather 
than those with a smaller number of cars.  They become more competitive, and we 
are seeing more consumers come in with complaints.  The better plan would be to 
look at the number of spaces approved.  This breaks down as most have numbers 
assigned to their lots but some that were grandfathered do not.   Mr. Hoxie thinks we 
should entertain applications, but look at them as to need and merit.   Mr. Burman 
thought we may want to have a meeting with Class II Dealers and ask them what 
they think.  Lt. Murphy stated we could give Officer Maher a little more time to check 
on these dealers and their operations to make sure they are operating properly and 
complying, a little more aggressively than in the past.  If it turns out there is a bigger 
issue we could put the dealers on notice there would be a meeting to resolve these 
problems.  Mr. Geiler stated when this first changed (who had enforcement) and the 
police department took over, we had assistance in regard to day people assigned, in 
the summer especially, to monitor things.  It is hard now to deal with these issues on 
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just complaints.  The problems in the parking lots especially seem to happen on the 
busiest days and times of the year.  Lt. Murphy said that he can bring the suggestion 
to Chief McDonald for day shift people to be educated to the issues and parking 
setups.  He does not see staff or manpower being an issue.  Mr. Hoxie stated the 
new applicants need to be advised they should show a public need for another 
license where they plan to go.  Mr. Geiler stated the number of consumer complaints 
has risen significantly as well. 
 
Mr. Burman asked if there are any executive session minutes to be released.  There 
were none at this time. 
 
Mr. Geiler stated we have been getting quarterly reports regarding where arrests are 
made and where the people say they had their last drink.  Most do not show many 
locations in Barnstable.  This packet however is Court cases – there are a dozen 
places in Barnstable on this list.  It is somewhat surprising that the forms are not 
going to the Attorney General but the list of dockets are very telling.  Some have 
been charged more than once.  Mr. Hoxie asked if we should hold hearings on 
these?  Mr. Geiler stated we could but it is almost impossible to use this information 
as evidence.  Ptl. Maher stated he got one a week ago with none in Barnstable 
listed.  He said in the past they have gone out to the locations and asked them how 
they plan to deal with it in the future.  He thinks we should read them out loud as 
they are a matter pf public record.  Mr. Geiler stated the Board used to simply notify 
them to provide a written plan to show how they can prevent it in the future.  He 
thinks the police going out is good as well.  Mr. Hoxie stated these places should be 
informed of the problem list and asked to communicate with us.  Mr. Burman had a 
problem with taking as gospel the testimony of these people telling where they had a 
drink last – they may be protecting someone.  Ptl. Maher stated that he still thinks it 
requires the police department at a minimum to speak to them and ask for a plan for 
future protection.  Lt. Murphy stated there is one establishment in the list that he 
views as a problem as to what he has witnessed first hand.  He said that he believes 
they should all be visited, and told there is a problem with the way they are serving. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
______________________________    _______________________________ 
Christine P. Ade, Recorder      Paul Sullivan, Clerk 
Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority    Town of Barnstable Licensing Authority 
 
 


